
Friday 13th
October

Dear parents/carers and students,

With a week to go until the end of this half term it's great to see how well our
Year 7's are settling in, and how they have been embracing their new school
routine. Lots of students have joined our clubs, which are available before
school, lunchtime and after school. If your child hasn't signed up to a club yet
please do encourage them to have a look at our clubs list which is shared on
our Student Bulletin.
This week I have also included a reminder about our uniform policy, please do
take a moment to read. 
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Year 11 Mock Exams

As we only have one more week of school before the half term break I think that it would be timely to remind all
Year 11 students of their forthcoming Mock Exams. The Mock Exams will run from Monday 13th November
through to Friday 24th November. Normal timetabled lessons will run alongside the exams and students will
attend all of their normal lessons when not in an exam. 

It is important that students spend time over the half term break reviewing their work from Year 10 (and this half
term) and following the guidance provided by their teachers.

If any student needs additional support they should speak to their tutor or any of their subject teachers, they will
be happy to help.

B&Q Volunteers Brighten Up The Bungallow

I need to give a huge thank you to the volunteer staff from B&Q who recently spent large chunks of their spare
time helping us to renovate the ‘bungalow’ which we use for small group work and therapeutic activities. The
school staff supported the project and all materials were provided free of charge by B&Q. They have really
brightened up this part of the school and we are really grateful for all of their hard work. Thanks also to Miss Webb,
Mr McNamara and the other staff who pitched in to support the renovation.

B&Q volunteers and school staff, hard at work! The fruits of their labours!
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As was the case throughout last year we do not allow parents/carers to drive their vehicles onto the school site
during drop off or pick up times. The only exception to this is for children with physical disabilities which make it
significantly difficult for them to make their own way in from Greenwood Drive or Bramley Green. All eligible
parents/carers should have yellow permits to display on their dashboards or in their windscreens. The LNC team
will continue to manage the allocation of these permits and will be happy to help new parents/carers who wish to
apply for one. 

If your child does not fall into this small group you need to drop your child in the surrounding area so that they
can walk onto the school site. This will ensure we minimise on-site traffic, increasing safety and maintaining
access for buses and emergency vehicles.

 

Limiting vehicle access to the site to ensure students’ safety

A Reminder About Our Uniform

Students are welcome to wear a plain T-shirt under their school shirt provided it is not visible
Students may add a plain navy blue jumper or sweatshirt (NOT hoodie) under their blazer but it must not have
any logo and cannot be worn in place of a blazer
Black tights of any thickness are acceptable but socks should not be worn over tights
Coats can be worn over blazers at breaks and lunches but should be removed as students enter the buildings.
Hoodies cannot be worn as an alternative to a coat.
As a separate but related reminder please ensure that school uniform skirts are not shortened from their
original length. We understand that skirt waistbands may need to be altered to improve the fit but please
ensure that the length remains unchanged.

As the weather is forecast to start cooling down in the coming days and weeks I thought it would be sensible to
send a reminder about our uniform rules as they relate to colder weather.

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher



Student News

Diary Dates

Current Vacancies
Teacher of Geography (maternity cover) - Link to the vacancy
Year Team Administrator - Link to the vacancy

Sports News

Student Bulletin

Every Monday we send the students a newsletter which includes important weekly events and notices, sports clubs,
and celebrates their achievements. Please click here to see this weeks Bulletin.

Link to The Student Bulletin

17th October Y12 and Y13 Solent University Trip
17th October Y7  “7 Weeks In”
19th October Music Mania 
23rd October Start of Half Term 
30th October INSET Day

International Call Up for Georgie!

We are delighted to share the amazing news that Georgie Crossman in Year 7 has been selected to represent Team
England in the amateur K1 / Kickboxing World Championships being held this year in Munich, Germany starting on 19th
October. Georgie is currently 2 x European K1 Champion and 1 x British K1 Champion and he hopes to be adding more
achievements to his name in Germany very soon . We all wish him the best of luck for the tournament.

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/recruitment/
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/recruitment/
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/The-Angmering-School-Student-Bulletin-Week-6-2.pdf


Key Contact Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Key Contacts 

Mrs Marshall (Attendance
Officer)

smarshall@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778354

Miss Pegden (Head of Year 7) npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk  (01903) 778317

Mrs Ford & Mrs O’Hare (Student
Support)

dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk 
sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778389

Year 8 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Miss Matthews (Head of Year 8) smatthews@theangmeringschool.co.uk  (01903) 778303

Mrs Ford & Mrs O’Hare (Student
Support)

dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk 
sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778389

Year 9 Key Contacts

Miss Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Fillery (Head of Year 9) jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Mrs Ford & Mrs O’Hare (Student
Support)

dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk 
sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778389

Year 10 Key Contacts

Miss Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Hook (Head of Year 10) lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Mrs Wilson (Student Support) lwilson@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 11 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Mr Middleton (Head of Year 11) mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Mrs Wilson (Student Support) lwilson@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Key Contacts for parents/carers

mailto:npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:SFORD@THEANGMERINGSCHOOL.CO.UK
mailto:smattews@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk


Please note that we reserve the right to record telephone conversations for training and reference purposes.

Sixth Form Key Contacts

Sixth 
Form

Mr Kerrison (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral
Coordinator)

akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Key Contacts for parents/carers

mailto:akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

